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OBJECTION: TEACHERS PAY FOR NO-FEE SCHOOLS
The Mpumalanga Department of Education takes this opportunity to refute allegations made by Mr. Alfred Moselakgomo in an article published in the Sowetan dated 05 May 2009 (page 6). In the article Mr. Moselakgomo alleges that a number of schools in Mpumalanga had not been funded for the past two years, prompting teachers to donate money to buy needed materials.

Mr. Moselakgomo decided to ignore the explanation by the Department that it was impossible that a school could not have received funding for two years. He continued with the publication to achieve his selfish ends.

He went further to mention the so called affected schools as being; Gobolibi Secondary School, Malatse High School, Sthembisile High School and Khamane High School.
The fact of the matter is that the Department has always met its obligations to ensure that schools are properly provisioned with the necessary resources for the enhancement of teaching and learning.
The following data provides evidence in relation to the schools mentioned by Mr. Moselakgomo.

· Gobolibi Secondary School received an amount of R136 106 plus R 41 650 for No Fee School Allocation in 2007; in 2008 it received an amount of R103 314 plus R28 135 for No Fee School Allocation.
· Malatse Secondary School received R 77 033 plus R31 790 in 2007; in 2008 they received R103 741 plus R33 815 for No Fee School Allocation.
· Sthembisile High School received R136 106 plus R41 650 in 2007; in 2008 it received R158 995 plus R43 520 for No Fee School Allocation and
· Khamane Secondary School received an amount of R110 358 plus R33 385 in 2007; in 2008 it received R134 178 plus R43 050 for No Fee School Allocation.

The Department deposited some allocation in December 2008 so that by the time schools re-open in 2009 there are funds available to run the schools’ affairs.

The Department has a letter from the Principal of Malatse High School that is disputing the allegations made by Mr. Moselakgomo.

Our view is that Mr. Moselakgomo deliberately ignored the explanation by the Department so as to sensationalize the matter and to discredit government efforts of improving the lives of the people of this country by enhancing the provisioning of quality education. We also believe that his actions go against the ethics of journalism.
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